
 

Barnard ~ Bethel ~ Bradford ~ Braintree ~ Bridgewater ~ Brookfield ~ Chelsea ~ Corinth ~ Fairlee ~ Granville ~ Hancock ~ Hartford  
Hartland ~ Newbury ~ Norwich ~ Pittsfield ~ Plymouth ~ Pomfret ~ Randolph ~ Rochester ~ Royalton ~ Sharon ~ Stockbridge ~ Strafford  

Thetford ~ Topsham ~ Tunbridge ~ Vershire ~ West Fairlee ~ Woodstock 

128 King Farm Rd. 
Woodstock, VT 05091 

802-457-3188 
trorc.org 

Gerald Fredrickson, Chair 
Peter G. Gregory, AICP, Executive Director 

 

December 14, 2022 
 
 
Scott Robertson, P.E. 
VTrans Municipal Assistance Bureau 
Barre, VT 05641 
 
 
Dear Scott, 
 
I am pleased to provide a letter of support for the 2023 Vermont Transportation Alternatives 
Program application for the Town of Strafford.  Strafford is applying for a design and construction 
grant to rehabilitate historic truss Bridge 30 as well as reuse components from a bridge in Ludlow 
to improve pedestrian access across the bridge.  This is a unique project that has significant local 
support.  TRORC hopes that the design and construction process can minimize the costs and 
environmental impacts of reusing the Ludlow bridge components. 
 
The project is also in line with the Transportation Pedestrian and Bicycle goals in the Two Rivers-
Ottauquechee Regional Plan which are to “expand opportunities for walking and bicycling in the 
region” and “promote walking and bicycling as a viable means of transportation in the region” 
(p.78). 
 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions.   
 
 
Sincerely, 

  
Rita Seto, AICP 
Senior Planner 
 


